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 TRANSIT CITIZENS ADVISORY COMMITTEE
5/10/17
MEETING MINUTES
Meeting was called to order by Alvie Maxey at 5:30 P.M.

AGENDA ITEMS:

1.  Alvie began the meeting by introducing himself and the staff that was a part of the meeting.  Members present from staff included:  Alvie Maxey, Transit Manager; Naeem Kara, Transit Office Assistant; Jeff Beaver, Transit Operations Supervisor; Jennifer Orlando, Community Transportation Coordinator; and Agustin Ortega, Transit Operations Specialist.
2.  Alvie indicated that we will be having a new staff member join our Transit team.  Anne Barrett will be the new Planner for Yakima Transit, and she will be starting on June 1st.

3.  Jeff indicated that 4 new 35’ buses were received and put into service in April.  The 4 new buses replaced 4 older buses, and have a new wheelchair restraint system.  This system has an impressive safety history for wheelchair patrons, and is a lot more convenient for the drivers and passengers to use.
[image: image2.png]



4.  Jeff stated that Transit has ordered 12 new Simme Seat benches.  These benches will be placed at stops where seating is needed and traditional benches may not be the best fit.  As these seats are fixed to sign posts, there is also the potential to post route schedules on the posts.

5.  Jeff then discussed the new Remix software that was purchased by Transit.  This software will help Transit review and modify its existing routes to provide better service to the community.  Alvie indicated that ultimately he would like to be able to provide service to where someone can get to their destination within a half-an-hour, and this software would help accomplish that goal.
6.  Jennifer brought up the Bus to Pools program.  This is a program that is held every Summer to transport people from Transit bus stops to the pools and back at no charge, so long as there is paid entry into the pools.  This benefits Yakima Transit, as it promotes the service and increases ridership, while also helping to promote the Yakima Pools.  She also stated that the tickets for this year have been updated, and that the Pools employees will be responsible for collecting and distributing the tickets.
7.  The 4th of July Shuttle Bus will be providing service from 3 different locations (to be announced at a later date) to the Yakima Fairgrounds for the annual Fireworks display.
8.  The Summer Bus Books are scheduled to be released and on the buses by June 5th.  The major changes in the upcoming book are:

· Eliminations of School Runs for the Summer Quarter (as per usual)
· Elimination of the Mid-morning Seasonal run on the Ellensburg Commuter (as per usual)
· Adding a Special Events page to encompass the 4th of July Runs, and the Bus-to-Pools program.

· Rerouting of Rt. 10:  Turning on 1st St. from Fremont Ave, instead of following Fremont Ave and turning on N. Wenas, and circling around to Naches Ave, then making the turn onto 1st St.
· Adjusting some time points, routine maintenance, etc.

9.  Jennifer explained that the Dial-A-Ride recertification process had been completed.  She indicated that the next project on the docket was to begin the recertification process for the Reduced Fare Bus Passes.  
10.  Jen indicated that there were no new Dial-A-Ride vehicles being purchased for this year, as the current fleet is up to date.  For Vanpool, Jen indicated that she was planning on getting 2 minivans (Dodge Caravans) and a 12-passenger van (Ford Transit).
11.  Naeem discussed the grants that Transit had received for the next biennium (2-year period):
· Ellensburg Commuter Assistance

· Funding to add some new bus shelters

OPEN DISCUSSION:

12.  Alternative Fuel Updates:  Alvie brought up that Transit received a sample electric bus to test.  The Equipment and Facilities Manager has recommended looking into biodiesel.  Biodiesel is convenient because it is currently the best short-term option for us.  Electric buses are still being considered, and are possibly a better long-term alternative in the future.  
13.  Westside Transit Center Updates:  Alvie indicated that this is a hope for the future.  He indicated that this would take a lot of effort to advance on this proposal, but he is looking forward to exploring further options once the new Planner is on board.
14.  Sidewalk Improvements:  Alvie indicated that the Streets department had recommended sidewalk improvements on 40th Ave as an option.  This is a very high-traffic area, and Yakima Transit has a high level of service along 40th.  This is still in the discussion/exploratory stage.
15.  Transit Budget:  It was inquired if there were any Transit budgetary issues that were going to be presented to Council.  Alvie indicated that the only items that were going to be presented to Council were the grants that were received.

16.  Commuter Ridership:  It was inquired how the ridership was for the Commuter.  Alvie replied that the Commuter was doing especially well with the restoration of the two original stops in Ellensburg (the Safeway and Super 1 stops).  Although, with the Summer coming and school being out, Alvie explained that the ridership will probably be dropping for the next season, until school (CWU) restarts.

17.  Website Updates:  Naeem explained that the newest posts on the website are located at the top.  There are other posts that are on the website, which must be kept due to retention guidelines.

18.  Where’s My Bus? App:  Agustin indicated that he is working on updating the app and trying to have the map refresh (update the bus location) quicker.

19.  Bikes & Peds Meeting:  One of the attendees, Shirley Strader spoke of her involvement in the Bikes & Peds Committee.  She indicated that the committee worked closely with the City Council on matters affecting transportation within the city.  She explained that she would like to promote Transit and encourage more people to ride.  Alvie stated that he was very appreciative of that fact.

20.  Transit School Bus:  It was inquired if Transit ran a school bus for kids.  Alvie indicated that we have routes that provide service to many school kids, although Transit cannot provide “specialized service” to school kids.

21.  Peartree Stop Changes:  The adjustments to Routes 3 & 4 were very positive and very much appreciated by the public.  There was a new bench placed at the stop, and recently, there was a request has to place a Bus shelter near there (which is being looked in to).
21.  Emergency/ADA Service:  One of the attendees inquired about whether or not Yakima Transit provided long-distance emergency service.  For example, an individual had to be driven from Ellensburg to the University of Washington for an emergency procedure.  The drive had to be done within a 3-hour period, and the patient had to remain at the hospital for approximately 5 hours.  Alvie indicated that People For People is an organization that provides this kind of service.  Jennifer also brought up that Angel Flights typically provides medical transportation for emergency situations.
Meeting was adjourned at 6:45 P.M. 
Next Meeting will be held on August 16, 2017.
